Galeton Borough Council
Regular Meeting
February 12th, 2025

The regular meeting of the Galeton Borough Council was held on February 12th, 2025 at the Municipal Building. The following members were present:
· Joe Petrencsik, President
· Darrell Jackson, Vice President
· Devin Shadle
· Derek Doud
· DJ Fuller
Members not present:
· Ron Tarabori
Other in Attendance:
· Mayor: Katherine Garrote
· Chief of Police: Chief Cimino
· Ordinance Officer: Frank Fisher
· Borough Foreman: Joe Cimino
· Solicitor: Mike Plummer
· Borough Secretary: Amanda Paul

Council President, Joe Petrencsik, called the meeting to order at 7:00pm, following by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Darrell Jackson, seconded by Derek Doud, to approve the minutes from the January 8th 2025 meeting as presented. The motion passed unanimously. 

Approval of Treasurer’s Report
A motion was made by Darrell Jackson, seconded by Devin Shadle, to approve the treasurer’s report for January 2025, as presented. The motion passed unanimously. 

Citizens’ Participation
None

Committee Reports
None

Mayor and Police’s Report
Chief Cimino reported on several issues
1. Overnight parking on Main Street has decreased since tickets have been being issued. Fines are being paid. 
2. The Potter County Drug Task Force has extended an offer for Chief Cimino to join their task force. Chief Cimino states he has agreed to join the task force but explained that his time is limited as he does not want to take away any time and resources from the town. 
3. The SRO officer at Galeton Area School District has offered to help with some office work as he is a retired municipal officer and has a lot of experience. Chief Cimino and the Mayor will work together to review the budget to see what is available for part-time help. 
4. Chief Cimino has received speeding complaints from different areas in town. He is working to find new areas to patrol. He explained that municipalities are not allowed to use radar guns to record speed. Legally, municipalities only are allowed VASCAR to record speed. 
5. Chief Cimino has already begun organizing extra police coverage for the July 4th festivities. He is also working with Penn State for traffic control ideas to ensure all visitors can exit the town quickly and safely after the fireworks. 

Ordinance Office, Frank Fisher, reported that he has had a good response to citations and warnings he has given to members of the borough. He has given two citations for solid waste and five for junk/uninspected vehicles. Frank asked the Council how they would like him to proceed with cited vehicles that are due to be towed. 

After a lengthy discussion, it was determined that the Council wishes for the vehicle owners to be cited first. And if there is no resolution, then have the vehicle towed. Research is needed to locate a salvor to be able to tow a vehicle from the borough. 

Borough Secretary’s Report
1. There is a grant available for homeowners over the age of 62 years old to help remove health and safety hazards from homes. There are a few qualifying items for residents to receive this grant. There is no deadline for this grant, as it is available all year long.  This information was shared on the Borough Facebook page and plans to be added to the Borough Website. 

Borough Foreman’s Report
1. A request was made to get a more stable internet connection at the sewer station. Currently, internet is a wifi hotspot and it is not always reliable. The Council agreed to have the borough secretary investigate what options would be available. 
2. Concerns were expressed about the state of the roads within the borough. Some areas are worse than others. Council requested to have a letter sent to several people regarding repairs being made after the Mill Street bridge replacement. Also requested the secretary to search for grants or funding for road repairs. 
3. Tioga Garage Door Company gave and a quote on repairing the doors at the borough garage. The quote was $4,300. Joe stated that the Fire Company was getting the same style doors replaced completely for $11,000. The Council wants to discuss this further and review the budget before making a final decision. 

Solicitor’s Report
Chattanooga has requested a 60-day extension for Phase 2 Investigations. Phase 1 Investigation was completed and show general concerns because of the history of the building having glass etching and acids used during the process. 

A motion was made by Darrell Jackson, seconded by DJ Fuller,  to approve the amended sales agreement. The motion passed unanimously. 



Resolutions and Ordinances
A motion was made by Devin Shadle, seconded by DJ Fuller, to approve resolution 1-2025 regarding the approval of a business credit card with authorized users: Borough Foreman Joe Cimino and Borough Secretary Amanda Paul. The motion passed unanimously. 

Old Business
The original agreement between the Borough and the Library has not been revisited since 2009. The council would like some adjustments made to the agreement. The Borough Secretary will meet with the Borough Foreman to discuss what changes need to be made. A new agreement will be presented at the next meeting. 

The council revisited the vendor ordinance that is currently in place. After a lengthy discussion, it was determined for a committee to organize the ideas and present them at a future Borough Council meeting for approval. 

New Business
God’s Country Marathon requested for the marathon to pass through our municipality on June 7th, 2025. They included proof of liability insurance. Form was completed and email back to the organizers. 

A discussion was held regarding the current Code Enforcement Book. This is originally from 2014 and has some new items to be added and updated. The council determined that a committee should be formed to review the Code Enforcement Book for 2024 and determine which codes were to be adopted. 

  The Council reminds residents that the Borough Office is open Monday through Friday from 8:00 AM to 4:00 PM. Residents are encouraged to contact the office during business hours to report any issues or concerns. To reduce the number of non-urgent calls made to borough crew members outside of regular hours, residents are asked to direct all routine matters to the Borough Office at (814) 435-2275.  

Bills
A motion was made by DJ Fuller, seconded by Darrell Jackson, to approve the February bills as presented. The motion passed unanimously.

Adjournment
A motion was made by Devin Shadle, seconded by Darrell Jackson, to adjourn the meeting. The motion passed unanimously, and the meeting was adjourned at 9:22 PM.

This document will be posted on the Borough’s website and Facebook page and retained for official record-keeping purposes.
Prepared by:
Amanda Paul
Borough Secretary




